
CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING 

December 7, 2017 

JoJo’s Pizzeria 

Mifflintown, PA 

 

• THOSE IN ATTENDANCE:  Father Weary, Spiritual Advisor; Terri 
DiBacco, Lay Director; Yolanda Bermundo, Lay Director Elect; Chairpersons 
in attendance:  Bill Benning, Joan Benning, Robbie Davis, Rose Guerrini, Tina 
Stryker, Wendy Vogt.  Others in attendance:  John Frye, Harris Kalemtis, Ann 
Marie Segilia. 

 

• Opening prayer offered by Father Weary. 
 

• Minutes for the October, 2017, meeting were discussed and agreed to as 
submitted. 

 

• TREASURER REPORT 
o Phil Talarico listed the beginning checkbook balance for October 2017, 

$5845.58.  Ending October, 2017, checkbook balance is $5035.83.   

o Phil Talarico listed the beginning checkbook balance for November, 

2017, $5035.83.  Ending November, 2017, checkbook balance is 

$5761.02.   

• PRE-CURSILLO REPORT 
o Wendy Vogt has not received any candidate applications for the 

upcoming winter weekends as of December, 7th. 

• CURSILLO COMMITTEE REPORT 
o Contracts signed and submitted to the Christian Retreat Center and the 

Bongiorno Conference Center for the winter 3-day weekends. 
o  Two items needed to be voted on 

▪ Motion to have Robbie Davis serve as Rectora for the 95th 

Women’s Weekend was offered by Bill Benning and seconded by 

Wendy Vogt.  Motion passed unanimously. 

▪ Buying kneeling pads for the weekends that are not being held at a 

Catholic facility.  Motion was offered by Bill Benning and 

seconded by Joan Benning.  The motion passed 4 yes, 2 no. 

• POST-CURSILLO REPORT    
o The date of the Grand Ultreya for 2018 is October 20th.  There could be 

a conflict with the Regional Meeting. 



o Greater Harrisburg Ultreya to be planned by Betty Berry and Nancy 
Keener. 

• SCHOOL OF LEADERS 
o Robbie Davis, advised the committee that the December SOL will be 

December 9th at the Diocese. 

• COMMUNICATIONS REPORT 

o Tina Stryker gave an update on the status of the New Day newsletter. 

o Roseanne Guerrini offered her update for the database.  

o Terri DiBacco mentioned that a meeting will be held with Terri, Kathi 

Durborow, and Ann Marie Segilia to discuss Palanca Net and its 

database. 

• OTHER BUSINESS 

o The next Secretariat meeting will be Tuesday, January 2, 2018, at the 

Harrisburg Diocese. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Ann Marie Segilia 


